KINDERGARTEN NEWSLETTER
MRS. FRIAR
8-30-19

Word of the Week:  Honesty. Please ask your child to give an example of honesty.
Needs/News:  Our 2019-2020 patrols were inducted on Friday.  You will see them at morning car duty and helping with chores around the school. Please remember that we DO NOT have school on Monday, September 2, 2019.  Enjoy Labor Day. Our next parent meeting will be on Thursday, September 26th from 6:00 – 7:00. Please encourage your child to use the restroom prior to coming to school or when he/she first arrives.  We are working on a bathroom routine during class.  I appreciate your help.  Thank you for all the responses to be the Scholastic volunteer.  That need has been filled.  Scholastic magazines will be coming home monthly.  I have a class code (GX23Y) for you to place your orders online and then delivered to the school. We will begin our weekly reading logs on Tuesday.  I am asking that you read at least 5 days a week and record it on the weekly log.  This log will be count as a grade.
Recap of the Week: 
[bookmark: _GoBack]We worked on the letter “Ss” and read stories where we identified the sound of “Ss”.  We worked on using quiet voices during our center times.  Center time is where I pair up children to work on an assignment (hands on or worksheet) and we rotate several times.  The students know that we practiced quiet voices because I explained that I would be working with a group or individual during centers.  We began our numbers 0-5 in math.  We also talked about school rules and saw a video on school rules for our Social Studies.  We continue to practice our routines and procedures.
P.E. 
The students are learning a game called “Across the Desert”.  The game focuses on traveling in open space while using different motor skills.
Art 
Students reviewed color mixing by making things with model magic.  Free drawing to decorate portfolios was completed.
Upcoming: 
We will have our first field trip to the fire house on Tuesday, September 24, 2019.  Due to limited space we will not be able to take chaperones on this trip.  Cost and permission slips will be forthcoming. 
Please let me know if you have any questions or concerns.
Mrs. Friar 
